On June 6th, the following information was requested by Board Member Sandra Richmond regarding Board Item PM5 - Project Modifications for Indian Ridge and CEP

Alternative:

Question:  Is there no way we can get in there sooner?  I do not understand the reasoning.  The portable school situation is crowded, uncomfortable and unfair, although they manage to do a great job anyway.

Response:  It may be important to remind the Board that the same contractor and the same contract is being used to build both the CEP school and the Indian Ridge School.  Before we could start planning and design for the CEP facility the District needed to have an agreement with CEP and negotiating that agreement took several months and numerous meetings.  We are not making excuses for the contractor, however, building two schools on the same site and dealing with hurricanes, a tight labor market, multiple unique design considerations for these special populations, and a heavily regulated industry in just over one year is not an easy task.  We understand the conditions in which the Indian Ridge School is operating and if there was a way to get the school opened faster we would have done it. 
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